






































United States Department of the Interior 
 

BUREAU OF LAND MANAGEMENT 

Hollister Field Office 

20 Hamilton Court 

Hollister, CA 95023 
 

 

June 5, 2013 
 
 
 
 
 
In Reply Refer To: 
1780 (CA190.50)P 
 
 
Carl Holm 
Assistant Director of Planning 
Monterey County Resource Management Agency 
168 W. Alisal, 2nd Floor 
Salinas, CA 93901 
 
 
Dear Mr. Holm: 
 
Thank you for coordinating with the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) regarding the 
possible opening of Inter-garrison Road from Schoonover Road to Reservation Road.  
As you know, the eastern third of this road has been closed to public vehicle use for 
quite some time.  There are currently gates at both ends of this road to prevent vehicle 
trespass, and a popular parking area has formed near the gate by Schoonover Road in 
front of the Jerry Smith Access Corridor. 
 
I have attached a map to help illustrate where this road is located in relation to the Fort 
Ord National Monument, and other parcels of interest.  The Inter-garrison Road 
segment in question is about ½ mile north of the National Monument and is separated 
by lands designated within the Installation-Wide Multispecies Habitat Management Plan 
(HMP) as Habitat Reserve, Habitat Corridor, and Open Space Park (i.e. former Travel 
Camp).  Although the Fort Ord Reuse Authority (FORA) still manages the lands 
designated as Habitat Corridor and Habitat Reserve in this region, Monterey County 
now oversees the former Travel Camp south of the road segment. 
 
The BLM is aware that the Fort Ord Reuse Plan calls for the development of Eastside 
Parkway that would connect Inter-garrison Road to Eucalyptus Road north of the 
National Monument.   Our understanding is that the Eastside Parkway transportation 
corridor is meant to mitigate for regional transportation impacts created by 
implementation of the reuse plan, and to alleviate current transportation gridlock in and 
around the former Fort Ord.  It is further our understanding that Eastside Parkway is on 
the CIP for implementation in 2014-2016.  Until that transportation corridor is developed, 
there could be a considerable level of vehicle use on Inter-garrison Road 
accommodating motorists between the Salinas area and the Monterey Peninsula. 
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The BLM urges the County and FORA to continue use of the current parking area near 
the Jerry Smith Access Corridor until such time that a more permanent access point can 
be developed.  This current parking area may need to be supported by a three-way stop 
sign at the Schoonover/Inter-garrison Road intersection should the road opening 
generate a sizable traffic load.  This makeshift parking area is not the ideal situation; 
however, it accommodates quite a few visitors to the National Monument.  This is 
especially true during the few weekends when races occur from the other makeshift 
parking area near the intersection of 8th Avenue and Gigling Road. 
 
The BLM also urges the County to take measures to prevent illegal road use and 
dumping along the segment you propose to open.  There are a few trails/roads that tie 
into the Inter-garrison Road segment that might be inviting to dumpers if there is no 
management presence.  This occurred quite frequently on the future CSU Monterey Bay 
property south of Inter-garrison Road and has been nearly eliminated since FORA 
posted these routes as “closed/no trespassing” and asserted a management presence.  
While there are still “closed/no trespassing” signs south of the road segment in 
question, there are none north of the road. 
 
Furthermore, the BLM urges the County to restrict public parking along the edges of the 
road between the Jerry Smith Access Corridor and Reservation Road to reduce the 
chance of accidental fire starts.  There are several trail intersections along the road that 
have flammable grasses that could ignite should people try to park along the road.  We 
would recommend that no further parking be allowed between the Jerry Smith Access 
Corridor and Reservation Road unless a formalized parking area is constructed. 
 
It is the BLM”s desire to have professionally developed, managed and appearing 
trailheads serving the National Monument/County Habitat Areas and this is especially 
important along the northern margins where only makeshift parking areas exist.  The 
BLM is interested in coordinating with the County on the provisions of these trailheads.  
We believe that there are opportunities to develop high quality trailheads in the following 
Monterey County areas at some future time: 1) south of Watkins Gate Road across from 
the former Travel Camp entrance; 2) near the ASP off Barloy Canyon Road, and 3) 
southeast of Eastside Parkway near the Jerry Smith Access Corridor. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback to the County on this proposed road 
opening.  Should you have any further questions, feel free to contact me at (831)394-
8314. 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
 
 
     Eric Morgan 
     Fort Ord National Monument Manager 
 
Attachment: 
 Map of Inter-garrison Road Area 
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 c jobs ::  Coalition for Jobs, Opportunity and Business in Seaside 

P.O. Box 1055 | Seaside, CA 93955 

 

 

Monday, June 17, 2013 

 

TO: Supervisor Fernando Armenta, Chairperson, Monterey County Board of Supervisors 

FR:  Carlos Ramos, c jobs 

RE: June 18, 2013 Agenda Item 12 - Opening of Intergarrison Road to Vehicular Traffic East of 

Schoonover  

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

In the matter of Intergarrison Road east of Schoonover the Coalition for Jobs, Opportunity and 

Business in Seaside (c jobs) SUPPORTS this matter for the following reasons: 

a. This matter is consistent with the East Garrison Specific Plan and has negligible or no 

expansion of use beyond what was evaluated in the East Garrison Specific Plan 

environmental impact report (EIR);  

b. This matter also takes into consider said opening after approved traffic controls are in place 

(stop signs, parking restrictions on Intergarrison Road); and, 

c. This matter takes into consideration an ordinance for stop controls at the intersection of 

Intergarrison Road/Schoonover Road and parking restrictions on the north side of 

Intergarrison Road for future consideration by Board of Supervisors. 

 

As such, c jobs views this matter as an important step forward in the reuse of the former Fort Ord. 

And as you know, the recent FORA 2012 Reassessment Report clearly reflected the community’s 

concern that the three E’s of the Base Reuse Plan (Education – Environment - Economic Recovery) 

is deficient in the area of reuse that most impacted small minority businesses, the underemployed and 

unemployed in our community – the unfulfilled promise of Economic Recovery in our community, 

specifically, and in Monterey County, in general. 

 

Therefore, from a c jobs perspective – a coalition consisting of faith base representatives, micro 

enterprise/minority businesses, social justice advocates and civic organizations, our “reuse report 

card” sees the current state of affairs at the former Fort Ord, as follows:  

Education   “PASS” 

Environment   “PASS”  

(But sadly)  Economic Recovery  “FAIL” 

 

We can, and must, do better. Please approve Agenda Item 12 and its corresponding Resolution! 

 
Carlos Ramos – c jobs Steering Committee facilitator  

 

Cc: c jobs Steering Committee Members 
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